Board of Directors 

Workshop Notes

Math & Science Academy

Thursday, August 22, 2013.

8430 Woodbury Crossing, Woodbury, MN 55125

Present:      Bob Kreischer, Lisa Anderson, Alice Quammen Lee, Sandeep Chandak, Susan Mooney, Sarah Burns and Heidi Bardwell


Absent: Dan Dawiedczyk and Ken Thielman


** Members were notified the meeting discussions were being recorded for note taking purposes, and said recordings would be deleted after notes have been composed.
Building Expansion Update: 

· The BOD expressed appreciation for dedicated staff and parents responsible for getting Bldg. A updated and ready for students. Funds from Give to the Max were used to make many of the updates. This project was coordinated by Joell Pundsack.

· Mr. Kreischer also acknowledged Joell’s suggestion to provide a paid after school study hall for students which could potentially generate $30,000.00 income for MSA.

· During the summer months, MSA has been renting space to St. Thomas for summer school classes on Wednesdays, Fridays, and Sundays which provided $1500.00 income for MSA.
· Bob prioritized upgrades to existing building to give the high school students a sense of pride and inclusion since the newer building would be used primarily for the younger students during the school day. The buildings will now be referred to as “Building A” and “Building B” rather than “New” and “Old.”

· The new building, Building B, will be ready on September 9th. The elevator must be approved by the State of MN and the City of Woodbury. Crews have been working over time to complete the building, and technically have a 30 day grace period because of the rain and weather issues.

· It is still unknown whether or not we will be required to pay for additional bussing for the extra school days in June due to the late start.

· Changes to the school calendar were discussed to compensate for the delayed start of school. Bob presented a proposed calendar, and several parents and staff gave input. 

· The general consensus was to avoid coming to school the 2nd week of June.

· The calendar must have 172 days in order to plan for a snow day. The following dates are reflective of the discussion and will be voted on during the business meeting:

· Add Dec. 2, 2013.

· District 833 does not have school, so bussing will not be available.

· Add Jan. 2 & 3, 2014.

· District 833 will be in school, so bussing will be available.
· Add March 7, 2014.

· District 833 does not have school, so bussing will not be available.

· Professional days lost by these schedule changes will be made up at the discretion of MSA staff.

BOD Goals- 

Review progress on last year’s goals;

· Get building built
· Will be done by early September

· Strengthen team/ stakeholders
· There has been improvement

· Should continue as a goal

· Make smooth transition with new Director on board
· Transition has happened successfully

· Fundraising – move toward a capital campaign

· Will always be a goal

Set new goals;

Board Goals need to be measurable and then followed up on. Each board member will come up with a goal or two that would be relevant to the BOD to be considered at the next meeting.

Archery Proposal: 
An outside group would like to use our new gym for and Archery class. In exchange for using the gym, they would include our students in the program. It was agreed the BOD would be open to considering such a proposal. Bob will let them know they are free to present their proposal at a later date.
Eagle Scout Proposal:
A student(Tommy Nelson) proposed a landscaping project for the school that would satisfy the requirement for his leadership service project. The project would repair and improve the landscaping around portions of Bldg. A.  A vote will be taken during the business meeting.

Ski Club as a Paid Position: 

A proposal by Molly Molitor was included in the board packet. It was clarified that the chaperones are not being paid. The stipend would go to the staff member who coordinates the program. A vote will be taken during the business meeting.

· Judith Darling mentioned inconsistencies in which accounts were being used to pay different extra curricular stipends. She said it was not a big deal, but would like to discuss it at the next Finance Committee meeting.
· Bob mentioned that he would like to increase the amount of pay for Teri Sue Hitchcock to $750.00 based on the amount of time she has spent and will spend in training and overseeing Fab Lab.

Concordia College Proposal:
One of our parents is a teacher at Concordia College in the education department. He would like to train our qualified teachers to offer more CIS courses or provide Concordia staff to come to MSA to offer more CIS opportunities to our students. This would be for next year. It was determined that it would be worthwhile to look into this further.

403(b) Mathching Funds:   

A teacher brought attention to a possible discrepancy between the employee handbook and actual practices regarding the 403(b) matching funds. Judith Darling said that there didn’t seem to be an actual discrepancy, but the wording in the handbook was vague.

Charter School Partner(CSP) Membership:

This would be a beneficial affiliation for MSA. It would link us with other high performance charter schools such as Nova Classical Academy and St. Croix Prep. The fee is $1500.00 per year which is considerably cheaper than our current $4000.00 affiliation fee with Mn Association of Charter Schools (MACS). CSP focuses on performance based analytical data whereas MACS has a stronger focus on the legislative side of things. Our budget does have a dues and memberships category. More details are needed and will be discussed at the Finance Committee meeting.
Parent Survey Results:

· There is a summary in the board packet. 

· All survey results can be viewed upon request.

· Areas of concern were discussed and will be followed up within individual departments.

Employee Handbook 2013-2014:

Some edits were discussed, however in the interest of time, Susan Mooney volunteered to finish editing the handbook document along with anyone else who is willing to help.

iEditWeb for MSA Website Improvements:

This discussion is being handed to the Technology Committee.

Additional Items not on the Agenda:

· BOD seat vacated by Ken Thielman must be filled. Dan Keller is the only teacher who expressed an interest in the seat.

· A treasurer needs to be elected.

